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13 June 2016 
 
Theo van Hintum 
Centre for Genetic Resources, the Netherlands (CGN)  
Wageningen University and Research Centre   
P.O. Box 16 
6700 AA Wageningen  
Netherlands 
 
Ref:   ECPGR Activity Grant Scheme (Phase IX)  

Third Call for proposals 
Subject: Proposal ‘EURISCO Training’ 
 
Dear Theo, 
 
Kindly note that the ECPGR Executive Committee (ExCo), during its recent meeting 
on 30 May 2016, approved for funding the proposal ‘EURISCO Training’ 2017.  The 
Steering Committee will have to clear the decision with regard to the partnership in 
the projects.  

We will contact the Activity Coordinator as soon as the above formalities are 
completed, regarding the Letter of Agreement to be prepared. 
 
Please note that the budget table has been revised, but only moving the budget line 
“Local organization” from the ‘Other actions’ section to the ‘Meetings’ section for 
administrative purposes. In fact, the local costs are included in the regular cost of 
meetings and are covered by the country quota. These costs will be reflected in the 
Letter of Agreement between Bioversity and IPK for the organization of the training 
workshop in Gatersleben.  

Please also note that the partner from Azerbaijan will not be eligible for ECPGR 
funding until this country complies with ECPGR Rule of Procedure 1.7, related to 
outstanding membership fees. 

I wish to take this opportunity to congratulate you and all the partners involved in this 
proposal and look forward to a successful implementation. 

Best wishes, 

 
Eva Thörn 
Chair of the ECPGR Executive Committee  
 
Copy for information: Stephan Weise, Leibniz Institute of Plant Genetics and Crop 
Plant Research (IPK), Corrensstrasse 3, D-06466 OT Gatersleben - Stadt 
Seeland Germany 


